Republic of the Philippines
Department of Environment and Natural Resources
MIMAROPA Region (1] (,

28 September 2023

HON. JOSE R. RIANO
Provincial Governor
Province of Romblon

Attention: Engr. Raynaldo Angel M. de Juan
PMRB Technical Head Secretariat

PACE-CAM-09-21-2023-051
Dear Gov. J. R. Riano:

This respectfully refers to the attached 27 September 2023 letter of Bon Kristoffer
Gabay, OIC, Office of the Regional Director, MGB MIMAROPA, addressed to Honorable
Governor Jose R. Riano pertaining to the petition of Mr. Agustin Saluague lodged to the
Presidential Action Center on 26 September 2023 regarding the stoppage of quarrying
operation of Mr. Stephen R. Roldan and Ms. Marie Ann Roldan in Sitio Olango, Brgy.
Espafia, San Fernando, Romblon due to the alleged recurring flooding and other
environmental issues in the area.

As per records of this Office, a similar complaint was lodged on 23 August 2023.
After which, the Provincial Government Environment and Natural Resources Office
spearheaded an investigation and a dialogue with the complainants on 12 September 2023.

Considering this, we are respectfully forwarding the petition to your Office for
appropriate action and a timely response.

Thank you and God Bless.
Very truly yours,
cc:  The Director The Director The Director

Presidential Action Center DENR Action Center/Hotline 8888 Mines and Geosciences Bureau
Malacafiang, Manila Visayas Ave., Diliman, Q.C. North Ave., Diliman, Q.C.

The Regional Executive Director The Regional Director The Complainant

DENR MIMAROPA Mines and Geosciences Bureau agustin.saluague68(@gmail.com

MIMAROPA

PENRO Romblon Barangay Tabing-dagat, Odiongan, Rombion 5505
Direct Line: (042) 567-5030
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